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fir s 
by Bonnie Walling 

Tired of the same ol' radio station? Look

ing for something new to listen to? Frus

trated because the few stations you can get 

don't play your favorite type of music? 

Well, hold on, because something good is 

on the way- WNTI, Centenary's very own radio 

station. fires up for a year a music, sports 

and specials on October 4. 
WNTI has been in operation since the late 

50s. It is remote-controlled from the Seay 

building, with its transmitter located on 
Mount Bethel 
· WNTI is controlled by a senior staff of 

five and approximately SO disc jockeys stu

dents from the freshman and upperclass radio 

class, plus volunteers. 
There are two faculty advisors to the sta-

er e a 
t ion this year--Mr. 
Mike Colazzo. 
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Steven White and Mr. 

Colazzo is a· newcomer to Centenary. Prior 

to this year, Colazzo taught in Emerson Col

lege Boston, Mass. and Mercer County 

College, Mercer Count~ NJ. 
He also worked at radio stations in such 

varied places as Vermont, New Hampshire, 

Massachusetts, North Carolina and Florida. 
"WNTI is unique because training opportu

nity is available aver the a~r. Very few 

people get that experience," said Calazzo. 
0 f his students, he said, "They're typi

cal 80s college student, no different than 

most." 
Asked if he was planning on making changes 

in the station's format or style, he re

plied, "At this point I'm just going to wait 

and see. It will be a teamwork dec is ion if 

anything changes." (continued on p. 4) 

Ce te ary Performi g Arts G il Ia s 1 e e ts 
by Elizabeth Fairbend 

William Goecke ler, manag
ing artistic director of the 
Centenary Performing Arts 
Guild (CPAG), has prepared 
an interesting variety of 

events for the upcoming sea
son . 

The special events of the 

season will include a per
formance by the Hoffman 
Dance Concort Jj a modern 
dance company from Wash 
ton D.C, on November 6. William 

The Sussex County Lubo 
Opera Co. will perform in 
March, and the nationally 
renouned pianist Peter Nero 

will perform in May. 
Included in the 16 season 

events are 
productions. 

three theatre 
These 

tions 
dents 
and 

a chance to 
act with r professional 

Actors. 
~ t Start Without 

a Brit ish deal 
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Welcome back to Centenary! Now that the 

academic year is in full swing again you, as 

a concientious person must be thinking abou~ 

what the news of campus is. 
The new clubs which have formed; the new 

faculty and student body~ and the activities 

which have been planned for the year are 

probably of interest to you. 
The Quill is interested in becoming a for

um for the exchange of ideas and campus 

news. 
In a continuing effort to upgrade the col

lege newspaper and meet the needs of the 

students, the staff of the Quill will strive 

to cover all as pee t s of Centenary College 

more closely and more effectively 

Student social life, sports, majors, 

clubs and organizations. along with general 

campus issues are just a few of the topics 

the Quill will strive to cover. 
The Quill 1s seeking newscopy from all 

campus organizations, and invites sugges

tions or comments from students and faculty. 

We welcome and need your news, especially 
that which 1s of interest to the general 

student ·body. 

----Ferry Ex ibit----

RICHARD J. REDO 
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rt e art 

Haria Amaral 

The art department hesi
tates to display art stu
dents work because of the 
possible risk of vandalism, 
said William Ronalda, art 
instructor at Centenary 
College. 

The department had hoped 
that the students and the 
public could enjoy looking 
at the artwork. 

A decision was .a de last 
year by the art department 
to 111ove the students' art 

from Trevorrow Hall 
to the S~nken L~unge. 

However, pieces 
work 111ade by art 
were stolen. 

Ronalda 
not the 
bad been 

said that 
first ti111e 

stolen. 

of art
students 

it was 
artwot'k 
It has 

three times before. 

(continued from p. 1) 

, White gives a few clues as 
t o things that may be a bit 

·different on the radio this 
1 year. As programming con
~ t inues, there will be ex
' pand pub lie affairs, he 
·said. 

White also commented on 
, the high quality of WNTI' s 
:disc jockeys- there have 
'been a few incidents in the 
past when girls have left 
mikes open and have missed 
cuing, but never any major 

lems. 
The se'nior year 

ions 
, E .A. Kaz-
Music Director, Deb-

bie Lamothe Productions Di
rector Li Lucero; Promot
ions Director Jean Walsh; 
and Aasistant Promotion• 

e t esitates t 

The possibilities of ac
quiring cases or glass 
plates to cover the artwork 
has been considered by Ron~ 
alds. He bas found them to 
be expensive. 

The plate would 
provide a barrier between 
the art and the public. 

Another possibility is to 
display art 1n the dining 
halls where there is less 
excess for off campus per
sonnel. 

Director, Gina Guido 
The senior staff members 

applied for the positions by 
submitting a resume. 

Interviews were conducted 
by White and the previous 
year's senior staff. 

Kazmarzyk, ope rat ion man
ager, describes her job this 
way "Along with the other 
staff, I decide on the sta
t ions format. I set 
guidelines and regulations, 
adhering to FCC regulation, 
for our own station and our 
WNTI disc jockeys to 
follow." 

WNTI disc are 
allowed to that 
conform to the stations 
icy of album-oriented rock. 

uA new 
~® 
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Some art students will not 
because of the risk of van

while others will 
continue to display their 
artwork. 

Mary Vahlkamp, (sophomore) 
secretary of the Fine Art 
Council, felt very strongly 
about the incident last 
year. She vi 11, however, 
continue to display her 
work. 

Linda Carroll, (junior) 
111ember of the Fine Art 
Council said she was very 
upset when she found out 
that someone had stolen 
artwork from the Sunken 
Lounge. 

Carrol said, "Other people 
do not realize how long it 
takes to work on a piece of 
work." 

The problem of vandalism 
will continue to affect art 
students and the student 
body until a better solution 
is found. 

eluding the number "stop 
sets" (breaks in the music 
for public service announce
ments) from three to two per 
hour, allowing the station 
to more music than before 

WNTI listeners have a lot 
to look forward to this 
year. Later on there will 
be music specials and maybe 
even a few phone-in shows. 

There will be a great 
variety of music according 
to promotions director Jean 
Walsh, ranging from "Boz 
Scaggs to the B-52s. In the 
works 1s a mus1c trivia 
contest, with s and 
bumper sticker as prizes. 

So, if you 1 re a lover of 
fine rock and roll radio~ 

at 91. TM start 
4~ 
from 



e te 
The Centenary College ath

letic department has recent
ly branched off from the 
NJAIA to form the Women's 
Intercollegiate Athletic 
Conference. with 9 other 
colleges. 

The WIAC was organized to 
benefit New Jersey private 
institutions and a few other 
colleges who do not g~ve 

athletic scholarships to 
their students. 

The ten colleges 'Who form 
the conference therefore, 
a!'e at the same level com
petitively. 

VARSITY FIELD HOCKEY 

r J 

October 14 Muhlenburg 

s 

October 20 Fairleigh Dickinson 

October 26 Monmouth College 

October 28 Drew University 

VARSITY FALL TEHNIS 

October 7 Rutgers (Newark) 

October 13 Ramapo 

VARSITY VOLLEYBALL 

October 8 Georgian Court 

October 12 ton 

October 14 City State · 

October 18 

Home 

Home 

Away 

Away 

Home 

Away 

Home 

Home 

Home 
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4:00 

4:00 

3:30 

3:30 

3:00 

3:30 

7:00 

7:00 

7:00 

7:00 

fere ce 
Some of the schools 'Which 

have joined WIAC are Jersey 
City State, Fairleigh Dick
inson University and Geor
gian Court. 

Although the change has 
left the Centenary varsity 
teams competing against bas
ically the same schools, a 
few others schools have 
branched off into a dif-
ferent 
NCAA. 

association, the 

The NCAA division recruits 
a different type of althete 
because of the scholarship 
incentive. Trenton State 
Col•lege and Rutgers Univer
sity . are two of those 
schools. 

Joanne Wertz) volleyball 
coach and SAC advisor, said 
she believes this change 
will give Centenary students 
a chance to be recognized as 
fine athletes. 

Nominations of outstanding 
players will be submitted by 
all schools and these ath-
letes will be recognized at 
the end of each season. 

Bette Rhoads. the official 
representative to the con-
ference and the division 
chair of the athletic de-
partment, said she believes 
all the coaches involved in 
the change are pleased. 



St e ts 
by Liaa Lucero 

What do you do for off 
campus activities, and how 
do you get there? 

That was the question 
posed to students at Cen
tenary for the Quill's Cam
pus Comment section. 

After speaking with many 
students on campus, the fol-
1 owing results were 
compiled. 

Students who had a car on 
campus were usually involved 
1n activities off campus, 
more so than those without 
one. Things such as an eve
ing at the Nook, or a day at 
the park with friends and a 
few s1xes were common 
activities. 

Students who did not have 
a car tended to go out with 
friends, or have a friend 

take them home on the 
weekend. 

Many of the students ques
tioned preferred going out 

isc ss of 

Yvonne Kenny 

Rachael McNally 

s 

c.c. 

cti ities 
with friend from 
her than 
friends. 

their 

_, 

home rath
college 

The commuters who had a 
car and lived close by, had 
little time for recreation. 
Many commuters work to pay 
for college. 

Yvonne Kenny, (freshman) 
said she spends her weekends 
in Connecticut with her boy
friend, "Who is nice enough 
to come and get her. 

Rae he 1 Me Nally, (senior) 
said she lives 20 minutes 
from here but rarely goes 
home 

"There's more to do here, 11 

she said. "I don't have a 
car, but Pub Nights are u
sually pretty good." 

Many of the off campus 
activities students men
tioned, tended to be 1nex
pensive ones. 1 ike 'Dollar 
Night's at the Nook, movie 
at the Strand and a drive to 
the local park for some 
frisbee and a few beers. 

Sop omore goals: spirit, olvement a unit 

Spirit~ Involvement, and 
Unity! These are the three 
major goals of this year·s 
sophomore class at Centenary 
College. Many changes have 
taken place this year to 
help us achieve these 
goals. 

The officers of the class 
this year include: Alyson 
Walczak(President). Jackie 
Tyler (Vice-President), 
Duanita Stafford (Treas
e urer) , and a soon to be e
lected Secretary. 

The advisor of the class 

is Pam DeMartino, an Admis
sions Counsilor for the col
lege. 

Together these people have 
put together a number of 
trips, fund raise.rs, and 
parties in hopes to provide 
activities for the students, 
as well as raise money in 
order to purchase a gift for 
graduation in the spring. 

Some of these activities 
include a tr to Atlantic 
City, a trip to New 
Pa. and a beer in the 
pub. The traditional East-

ergram sale and a be~h tow
wel sale will also follow in 
the spring. 

Walezak says, "The most 
important topic on the agen
da now is the formation of 
sub-committees for the 
class. 11 

Within the next fe~ weeks, 
an open meeting for all 
sophomore students 1 be 
held. At that point, the 
girls will be able to 
up and volunteer 
to work on 
mittees of their 
interest. 

idual 
t 



Hogentogler 

On September 11 , the Cen
tenary College Equestrian 
Center held its first annual 
fall horse show. 

Since the purchase of the 

new Equestrian Center, for
merly Filly Hill/Quality 
Acres, Centenary faculty and 
students have been organ
izing a horse show for each 

month. 
Equine Director Jere Gil

bert, and f ac u 1 t y member 
Anne Mitendorf as well as 
all the students and parents 
involved, feel the first 
show was a success. 

The American Horse Show 

T eater 

0 tloo 

(continued from p. 1) 

(or: impropriety) of mar
riage, will open on October 
20, and run through October 

23. 
"Spoon River Anthology", 

adapted by Charles Aidman, 
will be performed later in 
the season. This production 
will include a live band 
directed by David Anderson, 
of Hackettstown. 

Bernard Slades "Romantic 

Comedy", a charming story a
bout theater people who get 
together in a tale of pas-
sion and compass1on, will be 

also. 

with a battle of the sexes 
and a battle of propriety 

Association 
sentative at 

i II 
a repre

the show who 

gave recommendatins on the 
show itself, the grounds and 
the committee. 

The recommendation stated 
that Gilbert, Mittendorf, 
their associates and stu
dents did and excellent job 
on producing a horse show 
stressing equitation. 

The American Horse Show 
Association would like to 

make every effort to support 
the Centenary College Eques
trian Center's efforts. 

These opportunities enable 
the exhibitors to compete as 
well as provide learning ex
perience for Centenary 

students. 

CENTENARY EQUINE CALENDAR 

October 9 

October 13 

October 16 

October 16 & 17 

October 23 

October 30 

October 6, c .. c .. 6 

f II 

Dressage Show 

Julie Ulrich Clinic 

Centenary Horse Show 

Essex Team Event 

Parent's Day dedicatiion 

of Centenary College 
Equestrian Center by USET 
President Chris Jones 

Hobby Hill Dressage Show 

Accessories 
Cosmetics Discount Prices 

Junior Sportswear 
Fashions 

205 MAIN STREET 
HACKETTSTOWN, NEW JERSEY 

A LITTLE SHOP FILLED WITH JOY ... 

Phone 


